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Hamburg Township 
Public Safety Department 

PO BOX 157 ∙ HAMBURG, MICHIGAN 48139 
PHONE: (810) 231-9391 ∙ FAX: (810) 231-9401 

EMAIL: HATP@hamburg.mi.us 
RICHARD DUFFANY, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

 

TO:         Hamburg Township Board  

FROM:   Chief Richard Duffany 

DATE:    February 13, 2025 

RE:         Agenda Item Topic: Purchase of Public Safety Training Vehicle 

     General Ledger #: 207-000.000-981.000 

     Number of Supporting Documents: N/A 

NEW/OLD BUSINESS:   XXX   New Business 

         _____ Old Business – Previous Agenda #: 

Requested Board Action 

 Motion to approve the purchase of a 2015 Eldorado bus (VIN: 1FDUF5GY2FEB34220) 

for the price of $1.00 from Livingston County. 

 

Background Information 

I was recently approached by Sgt. Steve Locke regarding the possibility of purchasing a de-

commissioned Livingston Essential Transportation Services (LETS) bus to be utilized for SWAT 

training. Sgt. Locke is a member of the Livingston County Regional SWAT Team. Sgt. Locke 

informed me that LETS was willing to sell the bus to the Township for $1.00 to be used for training 

in order to enhance public safety in the county.  

 

I spoke with Greg Kellog, the Director of LETS Transportation/County Motor Pool, who 

confirmed this proposal and related that LETS has assisted other Livingston County public safety 

agencies in the past in this manner. It is the intent of our department to use the bus both for SWAT 

team training as well as for vehicle extrication training for our Fire personnel.  

 

Budget Impact 

The cost of this purchase is minimal and will not adversely affect the FY 24/25 budget. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Chief Richard Duffany 

Director of Public Safety 

mailto:HATP@hamburg.mi.us

